Oct. 22,1955

Mr. Chapin Foster, director,
washington tate Historical Society,
315 North Stadium Way,
Tacoma 3, Wash.

Dear Chapin:

I've received several notes from you, but none of them have contained some specific information I needed regarding memberships.

This was a breakdown of the various types of memberships available, including the "price range."

I didn't mention in my letter regarding memberships that in my occasional speeches, I make reference to importance of membership. At times, if the occasion is proper, I suggest that the group acquire a membership for the school library, giving it the benefit of the Historical Quarterly etc. I've had one occasion where I was asked my fee, and , as my appearances are "public service" I suggested that the group might wish to subscribe to a membership for the school library instead.

Sorry to hear that the President will not be returning from Europe until early in December. Hope the date, Dec. 10, dosen't crowd Christmas too much for everyone. I'll string along with the rest, and will xxxxxxxxx rearrange my schedule accordingly.

Sincerely Click Relander